


CASE 1323 Application of OCC for an order
revising Rule 803 of the Rules and
Regulations,




BEFORI THE
OIL CONSERVATTION COMMISSTON
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Qctober 17, 19%7

IN THE MATTER OF:

" Case No. 1323

_ TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS -

DEARNLEY 5 MEIER. 8 ASSOCIATES
) INCOFPORATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
. ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
3-6691 5-9546




'_~¢noxt case to be considered is Case 13L3.,

_ REFORE THF
OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSICN
Santa Fe, New Mexico
October 17, 1957

e

IN THE MATTER OF ¢

Application of the 0il Conservation Commission
upon its own motion for an order revising Rule
803 of the Commission Rules and Regulations,
Applicant, in the dove-styled cause, seeks -an
order revising Rule 803 of the Commission Rules
and Regulations concerning the authorization of
liquid hydrocarbon production from gas wells
and to eliminate the necessity of individually
listing each of said wells on the oil proration.
thedule.

Cace 1323

N s Mt S vt ? vt vt st Nvprsat® t® vvv‘ e g N

BEFORE:
~ Mr. A. L. Porter
Mr. Murray Morgan

= Governor Edwin L. Mechem

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

MR. PORTER The meetlng w1ll come to order please.’ The

MR COOLEY:"Application of thelOil Cdnseréaiién Cbmmiésion
:updﬁ“its owh mofioh for an order_reviSiﬁg Rulev803‘of the Coﬁmissi§
Rulec’and \egulatlons. .Mr.‘QomﬁissiQﬁér, IWntéﬁtIinﬁgin this
case. | |

(Wltress sworn.

MR - GOOLEY * My name is Wllllam J. Cooley. "I an attorney
forthe Oil pchservation Commission;of N@w“Mexico. 1 have pfégared

a proposed “tevision-of Rile 803 concerning the production of liquid

2

o T DEARNLEY - MEtER & Assocun:s
. N - INCCRPORATE
. a N GENERAL LAwW REPORTEPS - .
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
- 3-6691 5.9546




~ hydrocarbon from gas wells. Tt-ﬁiqﬁ£ be—weil to preface any
remarks concerning the revision with a reading of the present
Rule 803, |

"Rule 803. Production and Transportation of Condensate

The operator of a gas well in a gas pool mavy produce from
such well the amount of condensate which sﬁch well is capable of
producing without waste, prQVided that said operétor shall fiie
with the Commission a written application setting forth the
eStimafed émount of condensate ﬁo be produced from such wells: and
provided fufther, that a proration schedule or subplementary
propétioh_séhedﬁle.is issﬁed seﬁtihg forth the amount»of~c0bdéhsate'
to“5e produced'from suéh well duiing each proration péribd

It should be noted that the present-Rule 803 authorzzes
the proauctlon of ‘all condensate whlch a gas well is capable of
v.prodUClng'w1thout waste._ Thus there is no attempt under the presen%
'rples"to limit‘ﬁhe»amduﬁt of condensate which can beAproduced From:

a gas weil.

Tﬁé requirement[bf‘the present Rhlg 803~whi¢h'the COmmissioh_

feels that 1t can no- ~onger lnve w1th i¢ that a proratxon schedule
or a,§gpplé éntary proratlon schedule be 1esued settﬂng 1orth the -

amount of,condensate to be produced. " During the operat;on'an

iie which purports to be a maximum

i

these Wélls-theré is set a
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figur2 that that agas well can produce in the way of condensate.
However, it should be noted again that this figure is not an
attempt by the Commission to limit the amount of condensate which
can be produced,

With the forthcoming proration of oil in the San Juan Bacin)
it will be necessary to list the o0il wells in that area on the
proration schedule., At the preéent time no gas wells in the
Northwestern New Mexico are being liSted, but with oil proration
in that area, we would have something on the order of two thousand
condensate pf@ducing,gas-wells which woﬁld‘have to be listed on

wells.

the proration schedule, éiong,with the comparatively few oil

in that area.

' This additi

preparation
' j;érépriaté time., Thus I probose that Rule 803 be revised
to éeéd-as'%bllowé: |
’"Produéfion of liquid hydrocaben £rom gas we1ls} :All”
13 quid ydrocarbons prodgbgd incidental to the authorized productioh
of gas from a wéll‘blaséified by the Commission as akgas_weil shalll,
for all bufpoées,‘be legal production. - | ;
‘Eof purroses of this rule, all éaS‘éroddcéd’from a gas
well shéli be”considered-to Eeiéuthoriiéd production with the
‘following excepticns: | ’ |
(1) When the well is being produced without,an appfoVéd'v

Form C-110, designating the gas tfansportef and the oil or condensajte
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New Mexico which produces some condensate on the ocil proratzon

_s¢chedule.

be produoihé a gas well without a Form C-110,

tranaporier for said well,
(?2) Vvhen the well has been directed to bhe <hut in
by the Commission,
to be shut-in by the

In the event a gas well is dircected

Commis<ion, hcth the gas and oil transporters named on the well's
Form C-110 shall be immediately notified of such fact."
The burpose of this rulr change is merely to eliminate the

necessity of individually listing each gas well in the State of'

With this oneﬁéxceptioo, toefe would be no chahge‘in the
‘ofocedures'that have been followed by the Commission. The keyv
word in the entire rule change is that"all liquid hydrocarbons
'produced 1nc1denta1 to the authorlzed productlon of qas._ So long'
jas gas productlon is author17ed the inci dental hyorocalbons are'
llkew1se authorized and logal productlon,‘and ﬁhe only two ways
that Qou'can have Unaothorized gas prodhctiooﬁin the State is to
- .or to be‘orodUcing
£He“weli after thelpommission has ofdered thét such woll»be éhuf-in

I don t belleve that: any . transporter of condensate or gas
would transport the hydrocarbons w1thout a Form C—llO hav1ng been
filed for said well. With the C-110 objection eliminated, the
onlf'thingaleft,‘that if'the well has been.o;deredﬁtOVbe sﬁut;in
would be'illégal-p;Odubtion? '

Commission under this rule would be under obligation toinotify the

When a well is ordered shut-in, the |

Ernis,
i
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oil»nnd aa~ and condensate trancportor,

1 talieve that concludes my recommendations,

Mo PORTER:  Does anyone have a que<tion of Mr. Codley?
Mr. Campﬁelly

MR.CAMPRELL: Jack M. Campbeil, Rosvell, New Mexico,

appearing on behalf of Texas Pacific Coal and 0Oil Company.

Mr. Conley, I'm not clear -+ perhaps I should have mentionef

this sooner, I'm not clear. You just made the statement that the
Ohly‘way you could produce illegél gas is the two methods mentioned
here? | |

~_ MR. COOLEY: Yes, éir.

UR. CAUPBELL: You don't intend by this proposed rule o
abolish gas‘proraiioning or limitatiohs-on thé gas from the gas
wéllg;ido'you?:f ~ |
| . MR. COOLEY: None whatsoever.

" MR. CAMPBELL: 00ula’it?be construed that way? ‘Bygthat 1.
mean that the statutes prohibit the productinn of gas except in
'eméfgency»cénditions for any period of time‘in excess of the
aiiongle.,'AsI réad~i£; it‘ﬁight”be'cbnstiued that the 6ﬁ1y
circumstancéé ih,which»yoﬁVWCUId»be‘ih viola£ioh forrproduging
illegal gas wdhid be the'twb circumstances ybgwmgntioned?‘
| MR. COOLEY: -1 believe>théth correct.ff

MR. CAMPBELL: What aboUtK{he situation where you just
prodUce'iﬁ»excess of tie allowable indefinitely?

MR. COOLEY: Indefinitely?
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MRL. CAMPBELL: Well, yeo, in violation of “he allowable
order.

MR, COOLEY: Unlecs a well i< ordered to be shut-in by the
Commi<sion, a‘gaﬁ well, any gas produced by that well, as T inter-
pret the present rules, is legal gas.

MR; CAMPBELL: What about the statute, Mr. Cooley, that
provides that illegal gas is gas pr.duced in excess of the allowabl
exdept under the emergancy provision? -

MR. COOLEY: Well, the allowable is what the well may

produce in the current month plus any underage plus the right to

overproduce, unless’ the fight to overproduce is contrary fo statute|

then, I mean for a limited period of time, that period being six
months or six times the well's current allowable,

. MR. CAMPBELL:, Wha right of overpidductjdn are you,referri

| to2 -

MR. CUOOLEY: Well, take a concrete example. If a well has |

an allowable of one hundred MCF ahd'iS'iistéd on the proration™ '~

schedule with that allowable, is in balance at the time the allow-

able is assigned, itic0ulafpredUCe'as muCh.under %he“present rules
as six hundred MCF, or six times the curfent monthly éllowéble

beforeAtﬁat well‘would be in violation of our present gas proration

rules, at which time the Commission would take positive action hy.

ordering that well to be shut-in to make up the overproduction. .

MR. CAMPBELL: You:consider that the present statute and

‘rules adequately profect the production of gas in exéesgiof the
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| not conflict in any manner with provisior: of the statute: "..no

in excess of the allowable-assigned to such source during any
_pforatibn period...” You feel that is fuily,pfotected under this

‘rule?
'weils for oné thing,'if they are six times.overproduced'fhey'are

by uhaerproduﬁing their current allowables to compensate for the E

designated gas allowable, except for this emerqgency provision?

T
ES

Do you see what mean?

MR. COOLEY: 1T don't understand what you mean by "emergency
provision",
Mﬁ. CAMPBELL: Emergency provision, producing for ten daysf
a ten-day emergency period in excess of the allowable in the statut
MR. CCOLEY: Yes, but under the present gas proration rules
you éan!t overproduce ycur monthly allowable. Also the statutesk
provide for a six month gas proration»periodiénd the monthly
allowable;jare mérely, really one-sixth, or apﬁrdXhmme<ﬂ’tﬁat,
zssuming that they were all equal, it would 5@ one«sixth of the
well's'aliowabie for the proration period, wﬁi@hkis a six month
period, ﬁot a one month period. |

MR. CAMPBELL: I see, then you feel that this rule does

natural gas well or pbol shall be allowed to'pfoduce natural gas

Sy

MR. COOLEY: Ye I“db,’Sinée that is a'sixfmonth period

and at,thé end of the six-month period we take a’ion*at the gas

ordered to be shut-inj if they‘are not over six times overpfoducéd,

they have a right or the obligation to make up the overproduqtioh

DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES
. INCORPORATED )
GENERAL Law REPORTERS . -
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXito
3-6691 5-9546




previous period':s overproduction. If at the ead of the second
proration period, or the proration period of which the overage
was produced, fhey have not compensated for that overage, then the
well wil)l be ordered shut-in regardlecs of whether it is six times
errproduced or not. |
MR. CAMPBELL: You satisfied that that program complies wit
the statute?
MR. COOLEY: Yes, I am.
'MR. CAMPBELL: I think that's all.
MK. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of the witness? |
Mr. Dipple. | |
| MR. DIPPLE: Horry Dipple with Continental 0il Company.
Mr. Cooley, I suffer from some confusion here, too. I'm not ciear
-as to what real purpo:e will be served by the qecond paragraph
of your proposed rulg. _ |
‘MB; COOLEY: Sub paragraph 22
»MR.’ DIPPLE: No, sir. The main’ paragraph beginning with
"For purposes of thls rule"- 1nclud1ng sub 1 and 2. o
MR; COQLEY: Well, we'll have to go back to paragraph 1 to
clarify’that. _As1i tried to p01nt out on‘dlrect testlmony,athe,
' word‘iaUﬁhOriZea‘produétioh“ is the key word, Which_adtﬁofizes“the
productioniof liquid hydrocarbop from ‘gas wells. -"Al] liqUid o
hydrocarbons produced incidental to the authorlzed productlon of
gas ....shall .ssbE lﬁgal productlon. qu to clarlfy the meaning

Qf'the word, "authorized", the use of it as it is used in-this rule,

s
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1 tried to define that term that all gas produced from the gas
well shall be considered to be authorized production, with the
following exceptions, these two exceptions set forth in paragraphs
l and 2 are the only two instances of which I can conceive that
you can hiave illeqgal gas production inthe State of New Mexico. If
there are others, I would like to know them,

MR. DIPPLE: The Form C-110 is required to be filed at the
present time under the present rules, 3is it not?

MR. COOLEY: It is. |

MR. DIPPLE: So that under the rule as it now reads; if

that form had not been filed, that would beian illegally produced.
,"’”3 - ) - R

‘gas ényway,;would it not?
| MR.QCOOLEY:' It would. n h
MR DIPPLE: And under the current fules,'if a weil had beep
.diféctéd by the Commission to be shut-in but Was continﬂed as a |
‘_prodeing Weil, it would be'producihg illegal gas,-under the preSént
rUléS,?WOUldFit not?.
MR. COOLEY: i£'wou1d.

? f  ; i-‘ "4v' i - MR. DIPPLE: Well, would I be correct in uhderstanding'then

%hétiYOh included this in ?Qui‘proposéd'fule»oUt'of an abur-ance.
bf‘caution ahd_you'meaht to be -sure you préserveithe situation
ftﬁat exists under the preseht :ulés;WitB'respect to these two
excebtiAns that you mentioned?

MR.vCDOLEY: Not so much to preserve the rules concérning

the iéquiremeht of a Form. C-110 or that no well shall be produced
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"llqu1d h}drocarbon production is considered 1nc1dental' 11kew1se

-on the oil well, the gas production 1s~cgn51dered incidental.

after it hac been ordered to be shut-in by the Commission, but
rather to point out that thece are the only two methods that I'm
aware of that you can have illegal gas production. Without para-
graph 2, it occufred to me that the transvorters,; people who will
pe taking thi« liquid hydrocarbon production, would be very
reluctant to take it, because the onus would be upén them to
d°terﬁ€33 what authorized production is., While they might realize
that un er one set of circumstances, "We know this is illegal",
andianoth?r, "We know this is 1llegal“, they might not be aware
thaé -~ there might in their mind be the possibility of a third
métﬁbd of‘producingﬂillegal gas in the State. It was merely té
clarify‘rather than to preserve.

MR. DIPPLE: Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Selinger.

" MR. SELINGER: Georqe Selidger. Actually,-what'you_are_,

| doing with the proposed rule is to avoid the double reporting and

“the double handling on the part of the State in its administering

of the laws on those type of wells thaﬁ produce both liquid hydro-

-carbons and gaseous for relative things; for example, as long as

You‘have control over your gaé'parf or portion of your well, the
llqu1d hydrocarbon is merely 1nc1dental isn't that COrrect? 
MR. COOLEY: That is correct. On thn gas well, the well

that has been cla551f1ed by the Comm1%91or as a gas well the
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AR. SELINGER: The effect of your rule, then, i« to avoid
the double handlirg and reporting and the administration on the
part of thé State on those type of wells, and as long -  you have
a reporting.and prorationing administration, irsofar as.the gas
is concerned, it completely csafeguards the other incidental product

MR. COOLEY: The limit on the amqunt of gas which can be
produced is most certaihly a limitbon the condensate that could
be produced. We would stiil require the amount of production of
condensate from the gas wells.

MR. SELINGER: The sole purpose is to eliminate the double
reporting? J » | .
) MR. COOLEY: -Not so much the reporting as it is the
neqésgity of listing the wells on the proration schedule when it

Serves no purpose.

MR.ESELINGEK:_ Aciaally yOU'eliminéte~tHe reporting because|

anherg do you report youi 1iquia‘hydrotarbon; becabse the ovly’
thiné that_yourrétate gas %eport:is'is,on‘Fdrm‘C-llo, which is
fthe_iépog{ing of the §as; but it would eliminate the necessity'
’oflihe 1iquid"hydr¢cafbcnkbéihg>reported?
| ‘MRf‘CDCLEY: Nb,_sir, it will not. Form C-ll5 will be

f{}ed on the wé{k;shQWiné'the amount of gas and the amount of
.liquid Hydrocarguds produced.

"MR. SELINGER: Form C-1152

MR. COOLEY: You would stillqbave_a\mOnfﬁly report of;gas

éhdvthe amount of liquid hydrocarbons produced.

N

o
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VSR

‘report filed by the operator of a gasvtransmission system., C-115
wells, so the operator does file the amount of both gas and any
basis.

?ihtoaan.argumeht,;but I believe that is applicable to casinghead

MR. SELINGER: You would report that on clascified gac

MR. CCOLEY: Yes, cir.

MR. SELINGER: The rule itcelf, Kule 1114, which i< the
Operator's Monthly Report, Form C-115, on page 50 of the Rules,
does not indicate whether the‘liquid hydrocarbons would be reported
on that form, but you are talking about claﬁsified'qas wells which
have to report on Form C—ill, andvnothing in that report indicétes
the repétting’of a‘liquid hYérocérbon.; T think Ferm C-115 is
appIiCaBie toiclaséifie& oil wells. »T

MR, PORTE&: VMr.:Selinger, I believe‘to stfaighten the

record, Form C-111 which yOU~feferred'to is a gas transmission

is a form to-be filed by the individual operatdrs of 0il or gas

liquid hydrocarbons that are produced by his well on a monthly
MR;»SELINGER:~_I believe:that form-- I don't want to get

gas,that ié,gas\produced from classified oil wells. You'll fihdf

there is no repoft for liquid hydrocarbons produced from classified

gaé wells.

MR. COOLEY: We have interpreted C-115 as being a dual

purbosé'form and: 1o presently require it or all wells.

MR. SELINGER: And the sole object was to indicate that’
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from a nractical standpoint it would eliminate the necessity of
keeping voluminous records on information highly unnecessary, ac
long a« you control adequately the major product from a well of
this type?

MR, CCOLEY: T personally would be opposed to eiiminating

the necessity of :qporting condensate production from a gas weil,
I‘feel that we should have that informatinn. 1 dontt think it is
pertinent .to the discussion of thé present rule, but for one reason
it would be impossible for this Commission to estimate the demand
for oil Without knowiﬁg with some ce£tainty-whét the production:
.of condénsate is, sincé to a_great extent they are in compétition
with each other for a market. |
MR. SELINGER: Your phrpbse is to avoid»fhe listing of.’
‘individual wells tﬁ‘be'carried on the recofd?‘ |
ZT'kﬁ. CCOLEY{ Tﬁét is the soié pufpose.
M. SELINGER: ' Thank you. :
MR; PORfER: Anyone élse have arqﬁéstion? AMr: Utz.
MRLJUfZ:- Mf:'Cooléy, refefring'to your léSt~paragraph of
nthéfpiopbsed rule, is‘}t four tﬁéught thét that notification to
}'both ‘the gas and oil transporter in régard‘to a shut-in well could
bé;accompi;shed on fﬁe prgpratiOn §cﬁédUle or"by spécial communica-
tiog?
MR, OOOLEY: B?Lgpecial communication.
MR. UTZ: Would not nofifiéaffbn‘on'the profation schedule

be sufficient?
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MR, COOLEY: wWell, T might revise that anawer teo & certain
extent, If a wel) is ordered to be chut-in for & period of a month
or for a period of several months, then notificalion on the pro-
ration «chedule, I think, would be sufficient but it is conceivable
that a well would be shut-in for only a portion or during the
middle o€~tﬁc month, and my point is, if a.well was shut-in in thai
mannar, 1t would bo nacezzary to do it by special communication..

MR."UTZ: That would be a special situvation, though?

MR. COOLEY: Yes.

MR. PORTER: Do you know whether of not the transportés
ofviiquid hydrocarbon reééiVe the gas proration schedule? |

| MR. COOLEY: 1 do not know. |

‘MR. CAMPBELL: Who Wbuld notify the gas and oiliransporters,.'
the-mahvwhdéekwell’was shut—in?' | k, N

MR,>COOLEY: Nq; tHe"rule provides_that‘thé Cohﬁissibn éhéll. s | ‘Awﬁf
nétif&,'éhy‘aﬁfhorized répresentaiive of:the\CommissiJr; i |

MR. PORTER: Mr. Cooley, there is one other aspect of the

<

“problem, I*don’t.believé it has Bgen brought out. You maykhavc »

touched on it}*concerning the ambunt“of'condénsate’which-ié actuallly

’authorized»eééh\mOnth; Now I notice on the Octbbgr oil proration

-

R ~schedule that we have approxihately’B,OOO barrels a day allocated
to 288 condensate wells. Do you have any»kﬁoWledgerag to approx-
imgtéiy what'perqentége»of the allowable that these wells hzve

actually hasﬁbeen'produced?

MR. COOLEY: I helieve an average amount would be in the
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vicinity of thirty percent.

M. PORTER: Then if that's true, your total allocaticn
picture would be t& “torage to the tune of about 5,000 barrels?

MR. CCOLEY: Yes. At precent, with the addition of another
12,000 Qells in the Northwest, why it would be aggravated come
five, ten times more, tha differentizl would.

MR. PORTER: Now if this rule were adopted, of course, it
would eliminate the necessity of listing each individual condensate
well, but would the condensate whicﬁ is to be produced by all of
the wells be-ébnsidered in our tqtal, in ourrmonthly'allowablé'
hearing, monthly oil allowabiehearing? | "

MR. COOLEY: ItwﬁOQt,certainly would, because the condensat
p}odudfion is for the most part in competition with the crude oil
and it would héve;to'be‘conSideredkin"estaﬁliShing the oi; allowab),

MR;lPORfER: What would the estimate be_baseé'on?'

M. COOLEY: It ic my understahding that there is a direct
'ﬁropOrtibn‘or‘diréét rg%hifbnsﬁip betWeethhe amount of gas, the
tiﬁe of thé'yeaf ihatythe gé; is prodﬁéed, and fhé,amount of con-
'dénsafegthaf wili»bg éroducéd.v By knowiné these figUfés;and by-
'éﬁrveillance of past records of'tﬁe,COmmiSSioh,;this relatiOnéhip
'Has remgihed very,steady,vahd_ft wbuid be qUite‘posSibie“fo: tﬂe’

~C0mmissiob to estimate very clbseiy the amount of condensate that

will be produced, given a certéin'gas alloWable in a certain monﬁh;_

“MR+. PORTER: Does ahYohe else have a questibn of Mr, Cooley

" The witnéss may be excused.

e

e'
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(Witnes< excused,)
floes anyone have a comment in the cacse, or a statement to m

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Roswell, rvepresenting the

Humble 0i) and Refining Company. Humble would like to qo on record

as favoring the proposed revision of Rule 803.
MR. PORTER: Any other statements? W%We'll take the case

under advisement.

**%*****~**

CERTIFEFICAT E

.._.—_...--—-.—...--———.-—-

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY’OF 'BERNALILLO ),

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County. of

Bernalillo, State of New ﬂex1co, do hereby certlfy that the fore—

‘going and attached TranSCrlpt_of>Pr0ceed1ng5’before the Oil Conser—
vation Commission of New Mexico was repérted;byﬂmé in stenotype and

fedu;ed to typewritten transcript under my personal supervision,

and that the same is a true and correct record to the best of my
knoWléagé;'skill and ability.
WITNESS my Hand and Seal thls day of October, 1957,

in the Clty of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexi

17

ake?

CO,

- " NOTARY PUBLIC.
My commission expires: =

June 19, 1959,

- DEARNLEY - MEIER & 'ASSOCIATES
‘INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO
3 6691 5-9546




»-fa quorum being present’

BFFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF TiE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW
i MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSBE OF
CONS IDERING:

CASE NO, 1323
Order No., R~1081

APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSXON OF NEW MEXICO UPON ITS
OWN MOTION FOR AN ORDER REVISING
RULE 803 OF THE COMMISSION RULES
AND REGULATIONS CONCERNING THE
AUTHORIZATION OF LIQUID HYDROCARBON
PRODUCTION FROM GAS WELLS IN THE
STATE OF NEW MEXICO..

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
October 17, 1957, at Santa Fe,. New Mexico, before the 0il1 Con-
servation Comnission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as
the "Comuission."

NOW, on this 42’—”%1” of October, 1957, the Commission,
AV considered the evidznco adduced

and being tully advised in the prenisea,

FINDF.

Q1) That due public notice having been given &8s required|
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the ?
-subject matter theréof

(2) Thzt Rule 803 0f the Commission Rules and Ragulatio
should be revised to eliminate the necessity of individually listi
in the 01l Proration Schedule gas wells which produoe liquid hydro-
carbons incidental to the produation of gas.

IT I8 TBEREFOBE ORDERED :

(1) That nule 803 of tho Cbnmissien Rules and Rngulationk
be and the same is bereby rcviled to read as follows;

"RULE 803. PRODUCTION OF LIQUID B!DROCARBDKE FROM
"~ GAS ¥WELLS

. All ligmid hydroctrhonl produeed 1ncidonta1 to the
authorized production of gas from s well classified by the Com-
liulion as a ‘ll wall lhall for all purpasoc, bo 10;&1 produotion

!hr purposcs of thia rule, all gas proanood from a gas
vell shall be considered . to be suthorized prodnction with the
r~1ollo'1n‘ exceptions: ‘ '

iy ke S able L S
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(1) When the well is bﬂing‘pxoduced
without an approved Yorm C-110,
designating the gas transpoxter and
the o0ll or condensate transporter fox
zaid well,

(2) When the well has been directed
to be shut-in by the Coumission,

In the event a gas well is directed to be shut-in by
the Commission, both the gas transporter and the oil trangporter
' named on the well's Form C-~110 ehall be immediately notified of
such fact."

, (2) That this order shall become effective ﬁeceﬁber 1,
“198%. '

DONE at Sante Fe, New uexico, on the day and yéayr herein-
| above designated.

'STATE OF NEW m?.xxéfi |
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

‘ EDWIN L. uzcngg’ ChAIrnan
= I V/‘/%/‘//kjf i
MURRAY E. IORGAK, Menber
— - / J vy o
/7,{ ﬁ4?4 i A |
A. L. PORTER, J‘r., Memder & Becrotary




DUPLTMATED COPTES WERE MAILED TO THE FOLLOWING OF ORDER R-1081, CASK 1323;:

Harry Dipole, Continental, Ft. Worth
George Selinger, Skelly, Tulsa
Clarence Hinkle, Roswell




NEW MEXICO OIlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P, O, BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

No. 29A-57

MEMORA ND UM:

TO: ’ ALLVTRANSAPORTERS AND PURCHASERS OF OIL
OR CONDENSATE IN THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO.

FROM: AA. L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION OF CONDENSATE PRODUCTION

_ Enclosed is a copy of a proposed revision of Rule 803 of the Comrmssmn
Rules and Regulations which has to do with the Authorization of Condensate production.
We propose to call the matter for hearing on our regular October 17 hearing date. ‘

_ On our Southeast New Mexico Oil Proration Sthelule we are presently o |
listing almost 300 gas wells which are producing condensate; " with & total daily alloca- : 1
tion of almost 8,000 barrels as. compared to production of less than 30% of that » \ |
“amount. ' The large differential between allowables and- production is ‘due in part to the - }‘
variable factors which influence condensate production such as gas allowables and , ~1
_temperature. Also the condensate’ nominations are actually nothing but exaggerated ‘ CO
guesses which cause our total daily oil allocation to be distorted. : ]

The individual listing of condensate produc1ng gas wells on the Qil Pro-
ratlon Schedule serves no worthwhile purpose. It is an unnecessary burden which -
will be tremendously increased with the forthcoming oil proration in the San Juan
Basin. In‘fact, there will be more gas wells than oil wells listed in the 0il Pro-

“ration Schedule if the present rule is continued in effect ' '

The purpose of the proposed change is to give blanket author1ty to
: produce, sell, transport, and refine all liquid hydrocarbons produced incidental to the
A authorized production of natural-gas from a gas well thus eliminating the burdensome '
’ ' task of1nd1v1dua11y listing in ‘the Oil Proration Schedule all gas wells whmh 1nc1dentally . .
‘produce some 11qu1d hydroca: bons :

- A pre hearing conferenr'e relative to thls matter will be held at
3 p.m., . October 16, 1957. - All 1nterested part1es are urged to attend.




PROPOSED REVISION

RULE 803. PRODUCTION OF LIQUID HYDROCARBONS FROM GAS WELLS

All liquid hydrocarbons produced incidental to the authorized pro-
duction of gas from a well classified by the Commxsslon as a gas well shall, for
all purposes, be legal production.

For purposes of this rule, all gas produced from a gas well shall
be considered to be authorized production with the following exceptions:

(1)  When the well is being produced without an approved
Form C-110, designating the gas transporter ana tiue il
_or condénsate transporter for said well. ‘

(2) When the well has been dzrected to be shut-in by
the Commission.

In the event a gas well is directzd to be shut-in by the Commlssmn,
both the gas and oil transporters named on the well's Form C-110 shall be
immediately notlf‘ea of such fact. -

Octobet 7, 1957

ga




No. 31-87

DOCKET. REGULAR HEARING OCTOBER 17, 1957

0il Conservation Commission $ a.m., Mabry lall, Stglg_Cap1tol, Santg Fe, NM

CASE

ALLOWABLE:

1273

‘CASE

1299{

[

1323:

- CASE

CASE

1324

- tions concerning the anthorization of.liquid hyvdrocarton o

CASE

1325

(1) Considevcation of the o0il allowable for November, 1357,

(2) Consideration of the allowable production-of gas fcr
November, 1957, from the six prorated pools in lLea County,
New Mexico; al,o consideration cf the allowable production
of gas from the six prorated poois in San Juan and Rio
Arriba Counties, New Mexico, for November, 1957.

NLW EAEL»
In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission to permit Magnolia Petroleum Company to appear and
show cause why it should noc. be required to purchase 100% of
the o0il authorized to be produced from the vells from which it -

_purchases in the State of New Mexico.

In the matter of the,hearing ordered by Paragraph (2) of Order
R-1037-A to permit Gulf 0il Corporation to appear and show cause
why. it should not be required to purchase 100% of the oil :
authorized to be produced from the wells from which it purchases
in the State of New Mexico.

Appllcatlon of the 0il Conservablon Commission upon’ “its own

motion for an order revising Rule 803 of fre Commission Rules
and Regulations. App11cant in the ahove- styled ca”se, seeks
an order revising Rule 803 of the Comwissiorn kules and Regula

production from gas wells and to eliminace the nccassity of /
individudlly listing each of said wells on the oil proration /
schedule, : ) /

>App11cat10n of Grarldgp Co:poratlon for an order anthorizing

capacity production for its pilot water flood project in :ic
Caprock-Queen Pool ;. Lea COunty, New Mexico. Applicant, iun tue

‘above-styléd'cause, secks an order authorizing capacity proc

duction of all its wells in its pilot water flood project
authorized by Order R-972 in Section 31, Township 12 South,

- Range 32 East, Caprock—Queen’Pool Lea County; New Mexico.

*App11cation,of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for: an order

amending Order R-991 insofar as said order pertains to the.
Bagley—Upper,Pennsylvanlan Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to extend the horizontal limits of said pool, and to provide
for standard drilling units of 320 acres. Applicant; in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order extending the Bagley-Upper
Pennsylvanlan Gas Pbol to include the W/2 SW/4 of Section "2;
N/2, SE/4 and N/2 SW/4 of Section 3; N/2 and N/2 SE/4 of Sectlwx
4, all in Township 12 South, Range 33 East; Lhe S/2 and S/2 N/:
of Section 33; S/2 and S/2 N/Z of Section 34 all in. wansh1p
11 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexiuo "Applicant °
further requests the establishment of 320-acre spacing and
dr1111ng units in the Bagley»Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool and




CASE ~3%26;

—————— ot et

CASE 1327:

such other rules and regulations as the Commission may deem
necessary for the purposes herein stated,

Application of Southern California Production Corporatijion for
an order promulgating special pool rules fTor the Teas Pool in
the Potash-0il Area in Lea County, Wew Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order promulgating special
pool rules for the Teas Poal) in the Potash-0il Area in Lea
County, New Mexico, to provide a casing program for wells
drilled in said pool in lieu of the Shallow-zone Casging Require~
ments set forth in Order R~111-A.

Application of Texaz Pacific Coal and Cil Company for an order
immediately terminating ges proraliouning in the Jalmat Gas Pool;
or in the alternative, revising the Special Pool Rules for-the
Jalmat Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, segks an order. immediztely terminating gas
prorationing in the Jalmat Gas Pool, or in the alternative, an
order immediately cancelling all accumulated underproduction
and redistributing such underproduction f{o overproduced wells

in the ‘Jalmat Gas Pool, and requiring gas purchasers to nominate

a sufficient amount of gas from the pool to permit wells from

which. purchasers are able to take gas to have an allowable equal
to their actual production, and upon this basis to thereafter
balance the pool production at the end of each proratlon puriod,
and establishing dﬁ;Jverahilliv of gas wells as a factor in the
proratlon formula - for the pool, and establlbh1ng'¢ maximum

‘amount of ges which moy be +taken from any well in the pool

“during a - spe01fled per:od of tire, ‘ppJJnanT further requests

-the Commissgsion to igsue such further ovder or orders as will

bring  the pool immediately into balance and maiutain such
balance without waste and without abusc of applmant'c or others'

“correlative rights,

‘CASE 1328:

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclaturs case calling for an order
for the abolishment, deletion and extension of existing pools

‘ ~in Lea, Chaves, and Eddy Counties, New'quiCO.

(a) Abolish the Premier Pool descrihed as:

VTOWNSHIP«17 SOUTH, RAN(E 30 EAST

Section 22: S/2

Section 23: S/2 & SW/4 NW/4

Section-24: 8/2

All of Sections 256, 26, 27, 28, 33, 34 35 & 36

TOWNSH;P 17 oOUTH RANGE 31 EAST

Section 19: 572 ,
Sectlion 20: /2 -7
All of Settlous 29 & 30°
Section 31: N/2
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(b) Delete portions of the Square lake Pool described ns:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 31 LAST

Section 3 NW/4
Section 4: N/2
Section 5; N/2
Section 6: N/2

(e) Extend the Gfayburg-Jackson Pool to include;
TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST

Section 22Z: S/2
Section 23: s/2
Section 24: s/2

All of Sections 25, 26, 27, 28, 33, 34, 35 & 36

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST

Section 3: - NW/4
Section 4: - N/2
‘Section 5; N/2
Section 6: N/2
Section 19: S/2
Section 20: S/2

All of Sections 29 & 30
Section 31° N/2

(d): Fxtnnd the East Anderson Ranch Pennsylvanlan Pool to‘

include o .
TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST
Section 3: Lots 15 & 16, S/2
Sectlon 4. E/2 SE/4

(e) ' Extend the Artesia Pool to 1nc1ude

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH "RANGE 27 EAST
Section 28 ﬁW/4

_(f) Extend the Atoka—Grayburg Pool to 1nc1ude:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH RANGE 26 EAST -
Section 12: S/Z

“TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST
Section 7 SW/4

() Extend the Blinebry Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST
Section 1lb: @ SE/4 :

(h) Extend the Caprock-Queen Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST
~Section 30: ‘§Ey4
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(1)

3

( k.)

(1)

(m)

(n)

(o)

" (p)

Ixtend

Extend

Extend

‘Extend

Extend

Extéhd

‘Exteﬁd

Extend

WOWNHHIP 14 BOUTH, RANGE 31 BAST
SeeT1on 17 TN Wy T

the Caudilti-%Wol feamp Pool Lo include:
TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 36 KAST

Soction 07 7TTTTSE/ATT
Section 16; I./2

the Cave Pool 1o include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST

Section 31 S/2°5/2
Section 33:  8/2 & NE/4

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST
Section 1: = NE/4

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST
Section 6:° ~ N/2 e

the Dayton-San Andres Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST

Section . 2/: = SE/4 SE/4
Section 34: E/2 NE/4

_ Section 35: _NW/4

the Four LakeQ—Pennsylvanian Pddl to include:

~“TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH RANGE 34 EAST
Secllon 2 NW/4

‘the Gladlola Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST
Sectlon 137 NE]4 ;

tﬁe"Gladiola‘Wolfcamp Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH RANGE 37 EAST
Sec+1on 27 E/2

the Gra'murg-Keely’Pbol to include-

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH RANGE 29 EAST
Section 14: S/Z SW/4

the King-Devonian Pool to include:

wOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST
Section 26: S/2 JE/3
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 CASE 1329:

(q) Extend the North Mason-Delaware Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST
Section I3: S/72

(r) Extend the Square Lake Pnol to include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 30 LAST
Section 29Y: NE74

(s) Extend the Teague-Grayburg Pocl to include:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST
Section Z1:  SW/2

(t) Extend the Young Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH RANGE 32 EAST
Section 20 S/2 S/2 :

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order
creating a new pool and extending the vertical and horizontal
limits of existing pools 1n San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,

New Mexico.

’(a) Create a new 0il pool for Gallup ‘production, designated
. as the. Horseshoe-Gallup 0il Pool, and described as: _

_TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH RANGE 16 WEST

Section 3: W72 /2
Section 4: E/2 and SE/4 NW/4
Section 39:-  W/2 NE/4, NE/4 NE/4, E/Z SW/4

and NW/4 SE/4

(b)-.. Extend the vertical 1limits of the Otero-Graneros Pool-to
include the Dakota formation and change the name of said. pool
accordingly to the Otero Graneros-Dakota Pool ‘ ,

(c) ‘Extend the horizontal limits of the Otero Graneros-Dakota'

Pool to include

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH RANGE 5 WEST
Section. 26' m .
Section 27: S/2 -

\‘(d) Extend the Azten—Pictured Cliffs Pool to include

' TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH RANGE 9 WEST
III“"T’Séctions 23“2527

(e) Extend the Tapacite-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include~

TO'NSHIP 25 NORTB RANGE 3 WEST
Section 10: N?Z
Section 11: w/2

i s
R R bk P R
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TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST
Section 28; v/2

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST
Sectlon 26: S/72

(£) Extend the South Blanco-ictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 2 WEST
Section Z20: ATl
Section 21; - 8/2

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST
KIT of Sectlions 28 & 20

Section 32: N/2

Section 33: N/2

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST
Section J34: N/2 :
TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH RANGE 9 WEST
Section 26: , All

Section 34: N/2 _ ;
(8) Extend the Otero—Chacra Pool to include:
TOWNSHIP ‘25 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST

Section 138: ATl
Section 34: - N/2

(b) Extend the Bisti-Lower Gallup 0il Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST
Section 24: SW/4

 TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST
Section 20:  SE/4

(i) Extend the Verde—Lorer Gallup 01l Pool to include

_ TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH .RANGE 15 WEST
Section 3T: NE]@”

CASE 1a30 Application of Northwest Production Corpoxation for an order
foi the extension of the South Blanco~Pictured Cliffs Pool
in Rio Arriba- County, New Mexico. ‘Applicant, in the sbove-
styled cause, seeks an order extending the South Blanco- .
Pictured Cliffs Pool to include the following area:

TOWNSHIE 25 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST
AIT of Sections 5 & 6
Section 7: - E/2

All of Section 8
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CASE 1292:

ir/

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST
AlTl of Sections 29, 30, 31 & 32

CONTINUED CASE

Application of John H. Trigg for an order authorizing a pilot
program for the injection of gas 1nio the Caprock-Qucen Pool,
Chaves County, New Mexico, for purposes of pressure maintenance,
and further, authorizing the transfer of allowables for the
injection well -to other wells on the same basic lease, and
further, to exempt certain of his wells from gas-0il ratio
penalties. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
authorizing the injection of gas into the Caprock-Queen Pool
through his Federal Trigg No. 10-9 Well located in the NW/4

SE/4 of Section ‘9, Township 14 South, Range 31 East, Chaves )
County, New Mexico. Applicant further requests that the allow-
ables assigned to the injection well be transferred to another
well or wells on the same basic lease, and further, that during -
the period of the pilot program all wells in Section 9, which
are on the same lease as the injection well, be exempt from
gas-oil ratio penalties. ' o :
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P, O, BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

No. 29A -57

MEMORAND UM:

TO: . ALL TRANSPORTERS AND PURCHASERS OF OIL
' OR CONDENSATE 1] THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO.

FROM; A. L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION OF CONDENSATE PRODUCTION

_ Ericlosed is a copy of a proposed revision of Rule 803 of the Commission
Rules and Regulations which has to do with the Authofization:of Condensate production.
We propose to call the matter for hearing on our regular October 17 hearing date.

On our Southeast New Mexico Oil Proration Schedule we.are presently
listing almost 300 gas wells which are producmg condensate, with a total daily alloca-
tion of almost 8,000 barrels as compared to production of less than 30% of that
amount, The large diff erential between allowables and production is due in part to the

' varlable factors whlch influence condensate productmn such as gas allowables and

temperature. Also the condensate nominations are actually nothing but exaggerated
guesses which cause our total daily oil allocatmn to be distorted.

The individual listing of condensate produc1ng gas wells ‘on the O il Pro-

ration Schedule serves no worthwhile purpose. It is an unnecessary burden which
- will be tremendously increased with the forthcoming oil proration in the San Fian

Basin. In fact, there will be more gas wells than oil wells listed in the Oil Pro-
ration Schedule if ‘the prese'nt rhle is continued in effect.

'I‘he purpose ‘of the proposed change is to gzve blanket authority to
produce, sell, transport, and refine all'liquid ay. rocarbons ‘produced incidental to the
authorized production of natural- gas from a gas well thus eliminating the burdensome
task of1nd1v1dua11y listing in the Oil Proration Schedule all gas wells which incidentally
produce some 11qu1d hydrocarbons

A pre heanng conference relative to this matter will be held at
3p.m., October 16, 1957. All interested parties are urged to attend.

<




PROPOSED REVISION

RULE 803. PRODUCTION OF LIQUID HYDROCARBONS FROM GAS WELLS

_ All liquid hydrocarbons produced incidental to the authorized pro-
duction of gas from a well classified by the Commission as a gas well shall, for
all purposes, be legal production.

' For purposes of this rule, all gas produced from a gas well shall
.- be considered to be authorized production with the following exceptions:

(1) Wﬁen'the' well is being produced without an approved
Form C-110, designating the gas transporter and the oil
or condensate transporter for said well.

(2) When the well has been d1r°cted to be shut-in by
the Commission.

. In the event a gas well'is directed to be shut- -in by the Commlssmn,
~both the gas and oil'transporters named on the well's" ‘Form G-110 shall be
* immediately not1f1ed of such fact.

October 7, 1957




